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Comments: Dear Ms. Jackson,

If Midas Gold Idaho is allowed to move forward with the Stibnite Gold Project, they will reclaim an area impacted

by historical mining, create hundreds of well-paying jobs and provide a huge boost to our economy in the

process. It is a win-win for Valley County. We need to permit the project.

The Stibnite Gold Project is an opportunity to address high amounts of sedimentation and drainage of the

wetlands that happened as a result of the dam failure at Blowout Creek in the 1960s. This has caused extensive,

ongoing erosion for decades and the effects are concerning for fish habitat and water quality. Midas Gold intends

to address these issues by repairing the damage and installing a French drain at the site of the old dam to

permanently keep sediment out of the river and restore wetlands. According to the U.S. Forest Service's own

draft environmental impact statement, their plan for mitigation and restoration will help address this issue.

Chapter 4 states that proposed mitigation will provide 1:1 replacement of wetland acres (4.11.2.3.1.1-2).

The Stibnite Gold Project is the type of project our state needs. I highly encourage the U.S. Forest Service to

permit this project, using alternative two presented by Midas Gold, as expeditiously as possible. There is no need

to extend the comment period. Sixty days is plenty of time to comment and we need the benefits of this project

now.

Respectfully, Fred Fitzsimmons

Name: Fred Fitzsimmons


